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Dear            
I am the parent of a child attending Dundalk Grammar School, a fee-charging secondary school in County Louth. I have chosen to send my child to this school for a number of reasons including its ethos, co-education facilities and its subject range.  I am contacting you now in advance of the election to express my great concern about the Pupil Teacher Ratio (PTR) that applies in our school. 
You will be aware that in recent years the pupil-teacher ratio has incrementally increased to 23:1 for fee-charging secondary schools. This high level of pupil-teacher ratio has increased the financial pressure on schools which, in turn, has caused significant difficulties for families throughout the State, including in your own constituency.  It makes no economic sense to force pupils into the free scheme which costs the tax-payer more money.

Since the 1960s, until recent times, children in Ireland have all been entitled to the same state funding in respect of their education and have had the same rights regardless of their background or ethos. The Government has a duty to treat every child in the State equally and I believe that the children in our school are entitled to the same teacher allocation as every other child in this country. As it stands, children attending fee-paying secondary schools cost the citizens of Ireland less to educate than those enrolled in State funded schools.  In fact, at present, the State’s only financial obligation to fee-paying secondary schools is that of paying the salaries of some teachers. 
In Budget 2016, the Minister reduced the pupil teacher ratio for non-fee charging secondary school.  However the ratio in Dundalk Grammar School remains at 23:1 (an all-time high level).  As taxpayers, who fund our children’s education from our post-tax income, we are seeking a reduction in this ratio during the next administration.  I am seeking your commitment for such a reduction.
This issue has particularly impacted on Dundalk Grammar School.  Our children have a constitutional right to be educated and to receive that education within the ethos of our choice.  Reducing the pupil-teacher ratio for fee-charging secondary schools will enable more diversity, not less, and enable more choice, not less. 

Yours faithfully,
